Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

May 19, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Al Kammerer, Senior Warden at 7 p.m.

Al Kammerer, Dick Donnocker, Diane DiGregorio, Mary Grzywa, Heidi Henry, John Crist were in attendance.  

Opening prayer was led by Fr. Crist

The meeting minutes from the April 2008 meeting were reviewed. Dick Donnocker moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded to accept.  Motion passed.

Dick Donnocker gave the treasurers report    UTO contributions were $118.28, which is a good response to the appeal.  There is $1936 in the outreach fund. Mary moved and Heidi seconded to accept the treasurers report.

Pastor’s Report

Fr. Crist will be attending a deanery meeting this week with the bishop where the needs of small, rural congregations from the diocese will be discussed.  Fr. John will suggest that the diocese accommodate the reality of combined ministry in the canons, policies and procedures.  Currently, our “legal” structure reflects an old model of parish/rector, which is no longer universally applicable.  They need to make provisions for the needs of cluster ministries and other non-traditional models.  Fr. John expects the bishop and diocese will be supportive of this need.  Heidi suggests deacons as a path to making pastoral care more available.  

Business

Letter to LCEM  Mary Grzywa will draft a letter to LCEM regarding Ottawa’s thoughts on future LCEM structure.  It will include the perceived need for increased pastoral care.

Church School Meeting  Next Tuesday night – planning meeting.   

Windows  Tom Weiss has been unresponsive to approaches on the window.  Heritage Studios has sent a quote for the Good Shepherd window from last year for $10,640, which will be updated.  Heidi Henry moved that Al Kammerer be authorized to negotiate, approve and sign for an amount not to exceed 10% more than the original quote. Mary Grzywa seconded.  Motion passed.
Exterior message board    Al is going to replace with cork board and post printed sheets.  Heidi has been posting signs.

Rectory  There are plumbing and cleanliness issues.  There is a ceiling hole.  Al will be at the LCEM meeting tomorrow and discuss it, since it’s the LCEM office.  Dick suggests that Joe Martin be hired to do some of the repairs.

Gutters and down spouts We are still waiting for a quote from Bileyu. 
Rummage sale  Heidi ran a sale for benefit of Afghanistan orphans, earning $400 in profit.  This will feed these children for a month.  She may attempt another sale in a month or two.  All future sales will be in the garage to prevent theft problems in the church and rectory.  There was a great deal of theft at the sale.

Clean up weekend Vestry discussed what approach should be taken for the projects around the church.  Dick Donnocker will provide a list of jobs needing to be done.  We’ll put up a honey-do list.

Sign for community meal   Al found that banners are too expensive to purchase.  We can make them.  20” by 36”?  Pockets on bottom and top.   Mary Grzywa will do sewing.  Al will make support.


Free Lunch Today!  Noon to 1

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper


Country Jam on Friday

Heidi Henry, Diane DiGregorio moved to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 9pm.  

